Suffolk Park Progress Association  Public Meeting  Tuesday 21st February 2012, 7.30pm

S94 Developer Contributions available to Suffolk Park
The meeting commenced at 7.40pm.
Deputy Mayor Basil Cameron was joined by Byron Shire Council Staff to give an overview of S94 funds available, and how the contributions work. Council staff were:

Ray Darney, Executive Manager, Environment and Planning;  Phil Holloway, Executive Manager, Community Infrastructure; Chris Soulsby, Section 94 Planner; Michael King, Manager, Community Infrastructure ; Simon Bennett, Traffic and Transport Planner; Graham Williams, Sustainability Officer; Matt Neir, Council Media Advisor.

Chris Soulsby presented an overview of S94 contributions – how they are collected, how they are dispersed into the community, and the restrictions and guidelines placed upon them.  A summary of this can be viewed at  http://www.byron.nsw.gov.au/files/pages/bangalow-section-94-community-infrastructure/What_are_Section_94_Contributions.pdf.

Major points of his presentation were:

· Developer contributions cannot be spent on ongoing maintenance, events,  or staffing;

· $736,000,000.00  of developer contributions is currently unexpended since 1993;

· NSW State government places regulations and restrictions upon these funds, including the apportionment of funds, the matching of funds by Council, and the time frame in which they are to be spent.

· The major constraint in Byron Shire has been the inability of Council to afford matching funding to allow these developer contributions to be spent.

For more detailed analysis, there is documentation available on the Byron Shire Council Website, and you can use the following links:

http://www.byron.nsw.gov.au/files/publications/Section_94_Development_Contributions_Plan_2005.pdf
http://www.byron.nsw.gov.au/files/public-exhibition/2011/11/11/.pdf  -   Council's audited financial statements; for details on the section 94 Plans go to Note 17 on pages 63-67. These figures are rounded to the nearest $1000.
Michael King then gave an overview of traffic issues in Suffolk Park, and outlined the main ideas that had been discussed in the past to alleviate problems.  These included:

· Clifford St/Broken Head Road intersection options of a) traffic lights, b) a roundabout, c)removal of the left hand turn lane, and d) a “seagull” treatment (eg. Similar to intersection of Ewingsdale Rd and Bayshore Drive)

· A second access into Suffolk Park – 8 options had been posited, from northerly access across wetlands through to Alcorn Street, and the most southerly access suggested, through Macgregor St.   All had severe constraints in terms of either land acquisition, environmental concerns, or issues of Aboriginal heritage, and did not seem a viable option.  Those attending discussed the option of having at least one additional access as an emergency only access.

Those in attendance made it clear to Council that the intersection problem was the main challenge facing Suffolk Park at present; and urged them to survey the residents for a preference choice between Traffic Lights and a Roundabout.

Graham Williams gave a presentation about the Community Garden project.  At present the preferred site is on Dengha Place in Baywood Chase, adjacent to the sports fields.  Some concerns by those present were raised, including soil quality.  Byron Shire Council intends to include the gardens within the S94 plan, and would use a part of the $1.5m allocated to open spaces.

Also tagged within the plan are upgrades to the Suffolk Park sports fields, including shade structures and seating.

The meeting concluded at 9.30pm.
